Tompkins County Development Corporation
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
January 8, 2025 – 2:00 PM
TC Legislative Chambers
121 E. Court Street
Ithaca NY 14850

Present: 		Rich John, Jeff Gorsky, Ducson Nguyen, Anne Koreman, Deborah Dawson, Todd Bruer (remote)

Excused:		Jerry Dietz

Admin:		Heather McDaniel, Ina Arthur, Kellea Bauda (IAED), Russ Gaenzle (Harris Beach, PLLC)

Guests:		Monika Roth (Friends of Ithaca Farmers Market), Jan Rhodes Norman (Ithaca Farmers Market), Tom Knipe (City of Ithaca), Rod Rotondi (Shared Kitchen Ithaca)

CALL TO ORDER  	

Rich John called meeting to order at 3:11 pm.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR – None 

ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA – None

BUSINESS

Friends of the Ithaca Farmers Market Request for Funding

Monika Roth and Jan Rhodes Norman presented a funding request of $125,000 to the TCDC for support of the parking lot renovation of the Ithaca Farmers Market. The renovation will improve access, safety and circulation for the users of the Market as well as preserve the future economic viability of the Market.

The Ithaca Farmers Market (IMF) was awarded a $3.2 million grant from NYS for parking lot improvements. This grant requires a 15% match to secure the full amount of the state funds and complete the project. The Friends of the IFM are leading the capital campaign to secure the grant match funds. The $125,000 request of TCDC would go towards that grant match as well as operating costs and loan debt service.

Anne Koreman made a motion to approve the Friends of the Ithaca Farmers Market funding request of $125,000 to support the Ithaca Farmers Market parking lot renovation. Deborah Dawson seconded the motion. The motion was approved 6-0-1 (Dietz absent).

Shared Kitchen Ithaca Progress Update

Tom Knipe and Rod Rotondi gave an update on the Shared Kitchen Ithaca project that received financial support from the TCDC. The project has secured all its needed funding and opened earlier in 2024. A 501c3 organization was formed so that future grant funding can be sought.

The efforts of the project will help address the gap in the local food economy.


CHAIRS REPORT – None

STAFF REPORT – None 

MINUTES

Anne Koreman made a motion to approve the December 11, 2024 Board minutes. Deborah Dawson seconded the motion. The motion was approved 6-0-1 (Dietz absent).

The meeting adjourned at 3:44 pm.

Minutes approved 2/12/25
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